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Voice from past echoes in the future
“We pull down our buildings so quickly that not one has yet, in the 90-year history of the company, ever stood long enough to become of historic value.”
So remarked Trevor Bedford, then general manager of Hongkong Land, in 1978, in a speech to the Hong Kong Heritage Society.
It might seem surprising that we had a heritage association in those days, let alone that one of Hong Kong's biggest property companies took an interest in the subject. It makes interesting reading.
Bedford, a former government official, was forward-looking. He anticipated that the “ladder streets” between Central, or Sheung Wan, and the Mid-Levels and their low-rise tenements would become popular among tourists and future generations - something that started to happen in the mid-1990s.
He urged the government to set up bodies to protect historical buildings and improve property management in older areas, both of which are now taking place gradually.
He forecast that Central would be livelier after 6pm, something his own company helped bring about by including malls and restaurants in office developments such as the Landmark and Exchange Square. He also looked forward to providing more leisure space and pedestrian zones in certain areas of the district, which, unfortunately, has yet to happen.
He summed up by saying that tomorrow's heritage is also important. When older buildings were demolished, he said, we had to think carefully about what we replaced them with - from a lifestyle point of view. Perhaps, we have been partially successful in this regard, but it is a point worth remembering.
